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   Dear Mr./Ms. X,
   Since 1994, medical researchers at the Channing Laboratory of Brigham and Women’s Hospital and the Pulmonary Divisions of Brigham and Women’s Hospital and Massachusetts General Hospital have been working on a study to determine the reasons why some people develop severe chronic obstructive pulmonary disease (COPD), which includes emphysema and chronic bronchitis, at an early age.  To inform study participants of our progress, my colleagues and I have prepared this newsletter.
   The success of our research effort is related to the incredible support from our study participants.  Our study could not succeed without the cooperation and assistance of our study families.  My colleagues and I thank you and appreciate your help.  We have been very fortunate to obtain grant support for our research from the National Institutes of Health, the American Lung Association, and the Overholt Thoracic Foundation.
What Have We Learned?
   In the past six years, we have had the honor to study more than 110 people with severe, early-onset COPD and over 600 of their relatives.  The first part of our study showed that cigarette smokers who have a parent, brother, sister, or child with severe, early-onset COPD are three times more likely to develop reduced pulmonary function or chronic bronchitis than cigarette smokers from the general population.  Among nonsmoking relatives of people with severe, early-onset COPD, we found no increased risk for reduced pulmonary function or chronic bronchitis.  In more recent work, we found that some women who smoke may be especially susceptible to the development of early-onset COPD.  We are currently attempting to determine if there are specific inherited factors (genes) that influence the susceptibility to develop COPD.  We hope that this work ultimately will lead to improved understanding of the inherited risk for COPD and to better treatments for COPD. 
Informing the Medical Community
   We have already published three articles related to our study:
1) Silverman EK, Chapman HA, Drazen JM, Weiss ST, Rosner B, Campbell EJ, O’Donnell WJ, Reilly JJ, Ginns L,  Mentzer S, Wain J, Speizer FE. Genetic epidemiology of severe, early-onset COPD: Risk to relatives for airflow obstruction and chronic bronchitis. American Journal of Respiratory and Critical Care Medicine 1998;157:1770-1778.
2) Celedon JC, Speizer FE, Drazen JM, Weiss ST, Campbell EJ, Carey VJ, Reilly JJ, Ginns L, Silverman EK.  Bronchodilator responsiveness and serum total IgE levels in families of probands with severe, early-onset COPD. European Respiratory Journal 1999;14:1009-1014.
3) Silverman EK, Weiss ST, Drazen JM, Chapman HA, Carey V, Campbell EJ, Denish P, Silverman RA, Celedon JC, Reilly JR, Ginns L, Speizer FE. Gender differences in severe, early-onset chronic obstructive pulmonary disease. American Journal of Respiratory and Critical Care Medicine 2000; 162: 2152-2158.
   If you would like a copy of any of these articles, please contact me.  We also have presented our results at scientific meetings throughout the United States (Philadelphia, St. Louis, Bethesda, Aspen, San Diego) and around the world (England and Japan). 
Where Do We Go From Here?
   Although we have made substantial progress, we still have much work to do before we can identify new genetic risk factors for COPD, which we hope will lead to new treatments for people with COPD.  We continue our efforts to enroll new families and to recruit additional relatives in families that have already been enrolled.  If any additional relatives in your family are willing to participate, we would be extremely appreciative.  We try to include the parents, brothers, sisters, children, aunts, uncles, grandparents, and spouses of the contact person with COPD in each family.  Other family members with COPD and their immediate relatives are also welcome to participate.  Our study testing continues to include a breathing test, a questionnaire, a urine sample, a blood sample, and cheek swabs.  We will travel throughout New England to enroll any interested family members, and we will provide a $50 payment in appreciation for their time.  If any additional relatives in your family would like to participate, please complete the enclosed form and mail it to us.  My colleagues and I hope that this newsletter has been of interest to you.  Please call me at 617-525-0856 with any questions or concerns.  We wish you and your family well.
Sincerely,
Ed Silverman, M.D., Ph.D.
Assistant Professor of Medicine
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March 29, 2001
Deena Segal
Human Research Committee
Brigham and Women’s Hospital
75 Francis Street
Boston, MA   02115
Dear Ms. Segal,
We have performed minor editorial changes on the approved newsletter for participants in our study, Genetic Epidemiology of Early-Onset Chronic Obstructive Pulmonary Disease (IRB number 94-06837).  We request administrative approval to mail this revised newsletter to our study participants.
Thanks for your assistance.  Please call at 617-525-0856 with any questions.
Sincerely,
Edwin K. Silverman, M.D., Ph.D.
Assistant Professor of Medicine
